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Financial Appraisal by Head of Finance & Procurement

A.
Background

1
The DfES has made funding available for the development of Children’s Centres in Oxfordshire subject to certain conditions. Key among these are the requirements a) that the Council allocates the funding to the most disadvantaged areas, (ranked according to the Index of Multiple Deprivation), and b) that funds are used to consolidate and develop existing service provision for children.

2.
Officers from the Children, Young People & Families Directorate have undertaken extensive public consultation on proposals for the development of Children’s Centres and have gathered supportive feedback from a range of interested parties including parents and service providers.

3.
The request for exemption from tendering relates to the remainder of the proposed arrangements with external service providers included in the consultation, as well as a small number of additional contracts, where services are being currently being provided and there is either a) no readily available alternative supplier (mobile service provision), or b) the contracts in question have been subject to earlier consultation or tendering, (Grimsbury/Peers/Trio).

B.
Assessment of Business Case

1. Children’s Centres provide an effective local focus for early intervention and family support.  This benefits young children, parents and communities in a range of ways:

· Improved child/family health and well-being

· More effective parenting

· Enhanced opportunities for children’s educational development

· Better access to advice, learning and training for parents

· Creation of ‘social capital’  

2.

Effective early intervention by Children’s Centres reduces the need for public authorities to make more costly later interventions in the lives of older children, young people and adults. 

3.

The main funding for the programme will be provided to the local authority in the form of earmarked grant covering the years 2006-08. This is to finance a total of 29 Children’s Centres, 6 of which are either already in existence or in the process of development.  The total amount of the grant so far notified over the two years will be £4.49m revenue and £4.31m capital. The revenue element of the grant is expected to continue broadly unchanged beyond 2008.  Additional capital and revenue sums are expected from government in 2008-10 to help establish an estimated further 10 to 12 Children’s Centres in Oxfordshire. 

C.
Assessment of Financial Risk to the Authority 

1.
Each of the nine contractors has been assessed as to their financial strength. The results are summarized below.

- 5 scored highly enough to be rated "Strong", 

- 3 were rated "Good" and 

- 1 was rated "Satisfactory".

Therefore all are acceptable from the financial strength point of view.

2. Revenue funding is only guaranteed until March 2008. Therefore, the financial risk of the Authority will be minimized through the issuing of short-term contracts.

D
Conclusion


Given the information contained in the Exemption Report, I recommend that the request for exemption be approved in these special circumstances.
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